







           Sept. 6, 2013

Welcome Colleagues,

We welcome, as always, the Chief Academic Officer,  Provost  Larry Robinson. 
This meeting is very early in the semester and we realize that many committees have not yet met. We hope that this meeting provides a “jump start” for the Senate work this year.

The Executive Committee met with Associate Provost Guetti on June 10 and August 26, 2013. 
· We are waiting for responses to a number of motions including Intellectual Property, Academic Integrity, the Clinical Line in the College of Nursing, the creation of several task forces (Liberal Arts, Adjunct, Graduate tuition and financial aid, changes to Article 5.5.d (promotion to full professor when there are no full professors in the department), and changes to Article 5.1.e (Oct. 1 submission date for applications for promotion and tenure). We look forward to working with the Provost’s office to move forward with these proposals.

· We discussed the issue of the increase in parking fees. This was not discussed with the Senate or with the budget committeee. 
Mary Balkun, Marianne Lloyd and I met with Dean Zavada and Anne Hewitt on June 25 related to the process required to move the health administration program to the School of Health and Medical Sciences. If approved by the EPC and the faculty of Arts and Science it will come to the APC and the Senate. Hopefully, we will be able to review this at the October Senate meeting.  
Marianne Lloyd and I met with Monsignor Coleman on August 27 to officially welcome him in his new role as Associate Provost.  Monsignor Coleman will be working with the department of Catholic Studies, the advancement of the Core curriculum, and the Institute of Interdisciplinary Studies related to the mission of the University.We discussed our willingness to work together.
Today we have two actionable items:
· There is a second reading of proposed changes to Article 10.1.a related to election of department chairs.
"Department chairpersons are elected by majority vote of faculty members (including full-time tenured faculty members, probationary faculty, and faculty associates) who will be continuing employment at the university in the subsequent year.  Since eligibility is based on continuance in the following year, eligibility may need to be clarified with the dean.  Faculty members on a terminal contract are not eligible to vote."
· The EC is presenting a motion to continue the Intellectual Property Task Force and its members for another year.
The EC believes that multi-year contracts and compensation are the two greatest challenges we need to take on during the 2013-2014 academic year. We are also  committed to adding a lecturer line to the Faculty Guide. We believe it is critical to move forward with the Intellectual Property and Academic Integrity proposals. It is also time to move forward with the development of an Honor Code. There is student interest in this.
Again, we  urge new members to join a committee and to solicit colleagues who are not Senators to become involved in a Senate committee. All of our committees have a great deal to accomplish this year.

Just a reminder the Faculty Convocation is September 20th in Jubilee Hall.
We are optimistic about moving forward.   
Respectfully submitted,

Judith Lothian, Chair

